DOCUMENT 3
Report of the President

January, 2011

Ladies and Gentlemen:

It is a privilege to report to you as President of our League. The year 2010 brought us some significant challenges, not all of which have as yet been completely overcome. However, if we will trust one another and trust the structure and processes developed by the collective wisdom of the Board over many years, we will prevail. While there is much to be said for keeping up with the times, the incivility and disrespectfulness which characterizes so much public discourse today must continue to be barred from our discussions and deliberations. 
In the second half of 2010 I had the pleasure of representing the ARRL at the triennial conference of the IARU Region 2 in El Salvador, in the capable company of Dave Sumner and Jay Bellows. Jay has quickly earned the respect of our sister societies.

I visited a number of conventions and events since the July Board meeting, including the Southeastern Division Convention in Huntsville, the Pacific Division Convention in San Ramon, the Hudson Division awards banquet in Paramus, and the Virginia State Convention in Virginia Beach.
I hosted the annual Washington luncheon in September, paid a visit to Beale AFB in California for a tour of the PAVE PAWS radar site, attended the Administration & Finance Committee meeting, and chaired the Executive Committee meeting. 
Along with Director Edgar, I presented the George Hart service award to John Thomas W3FAF, who was my Technical Coordinator when I was Section Manager in Eastern PA. John now suffers from an incurable and debilitating disease which is destroying both his body and his mind. I am deeply grateful to the Programs & Services Committee and the Executive Committee for accelerating approval of this award for John. He recognized me and understood why he was being honored when Director Edgar and I visited him in December. His family sincerely appreciates the ARRL’s recognition of his contributions as a volunteer for the past 50 years.

In the first week of January, I attended the funeral of Honorary Vice President Hugh Turnbull W3ABC at Arlington National Cemetery. As a retired Lieutenant Commander in the U.S. Naval Reserves, he was buried with full military honors. Hugh’s record of service to our country through the Navy and his employment with the FCC, NASA, and the Voice of America, and his record of service to Amateur Radio through the ARRL, the Foundation for Amateur Radio, and the Smithsonian Institution station NN3SI, add up to a life deserving our highest respect.
In legislative matters, we came tantalizingly close to getting our bill on the President’s desk in the session of Congress just concluded. The divisive atmosphere on Capitol Hill caused our bill and many others to stall. As soon as the Board has adopted the legislative goals for the new session of Congress, our work will begin again. I am looking forward to introduction of our newsletter on legislative affairs. Dan Henderson and I have discussed some additional information resources on legislative subjects that we can make available to members on the web site.
After my first year working with legislative affairs, I am aware that I am not well informed about what you are doing in your individual Divisions to promote member involvement in the grass roots action program. Some of you have appointed DLACs who are active and effective. Some of you have chosen other approaches. Without knowledge of what you are doing and why you have chosen your particular approach, it is difficult for me and the Staff to ensure that every member who wants to participate in the grass roots action program has the opportunity to do so. It is also hard for us to elicit the quantity of contacts with legislators that will best support our agenda. 
Consequently, I’m going to be requesting each Director to fill me in on how you approach grass roots action in your Division. This information will be extremely helpful to me, and it may be a good idea for me to share it with the full Board as well. I have discussed with Dave Sumner and Director Frenaye the desirability of building a relationship with the member of Congress who represents the district in which ARRL Headquarters is located. Although this Congressman is not a member of the party now in control of the House, having a relationship with him is important.
Also in the realm of advocacy, I have discussed with Allen Pitts the idea of a short video summarizing the ARRL’s advocacy on behalf of Amateur Radio – encompassing regulation, legislation, and litigation on the domestic side, and our work in cooperation with the IARU on the international side. With the pro bono assistance of volunteers from the PR committee who have already expressed their interest in the project, it should be possible to develop an informative video for clubs and conventions that will increase members’ awareness of the ARRL’s total advocacy program and perhaps increase their willingness to contribute to advocacy-related fund drives. 
The ARRL’s centennial in 2014 is approaching and some Directors have asked how the anniversary will be commemorated. As you know, we already have a committee working on plans for the Second Century Campaign in the development sphere. However, it’s to be expected that we will have a full program of varied commemorative activities in 2014, as the Australians did for their celebration. It is not too soon to start discussing what we would like to do and how much we are prepared to spend. I will ask the 2011 Executive Committee to kick off the discussion in general terms at our next meeting, with the goal of bringing a motion to the Board in July to begin the formal planning process.

Finally, I would like to thank the Vice Presidents for their assistance and good advice throughout the past year and Dave Sumner and the Staff for all their help.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Craigie N3KN

President

Travel calendar as of January, 2011

January 

4 
– W3ABC funeral – Arlington, VA

9 
– Ham Radio University – Bethpage, NY

20
– A & F Committee – Newington, CT

21-22 
– ARRL Board meeting – Windsor Locks, CT

April

1-2
– AES Superfest – Milwaukee, WI

May

19
– Donor reception – Dayton, OH

20-22
– Dayton Hamvention – Dayton, OH

June

3-7
– Family vacation

10-11
– ARRL National Convention – Plano, TX

July

15-16
– ARRL Board meeting – Windsor Locks, CT

August

20-21
– Ham Fair – Tokyo, Japan

September

9-11
– QCWA national convention – Warwick, RI

